
Sayyid Al-Hakeem affirms police’s readiness to receive security files in
governorates

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met the Minister of Interior, His

Excellency Lt. General Abdulameer Al-Shimmary, and discussed views on the Ministry’s work files

and the way to enhance them to continue providing services, preserving security, and enforcing

the law.

His Eminence illustrated that the Ministry of Interior is one of the most important ones in the

life of a citizen as it records everything from one’s birth to death, and affirmed the

importance of automation and adopting modern ways to provide services. H.E. also affirmed the

importance of the police force's readiness to receive the security files of the governorates.

It is important to train, develop, and maintain human rights in dealing with citizens,

providing services, and caring for their rights that have been guaranteed by the constitution

and democratic system. Moreover, H.E. affirmed the importance of providing a national ID for

all citizens and also called for taking cyber-security precautions for citizens and state

institutions. In addition, activate more social police for their role in surrounding issues

before they reach advanced stages. We also called for dedicated attention to police station

infrastructure.


